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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
IN RELATION TO REDUCTION IN SHAREHOLDING

BY A SHAREHOLDER

This announcement is made by Lvji Technology Holdings Inc. (the “Company”, together with 
its subsidiaries, the “Group”) on a voluntary basis.

The Company was informed by BOCI Financial Products Limited (a wholly-owned subsidiary by 
BOC International Holdings Limited, or “BOCI”) that BOCI, being a shareholder holding over 
5% of the issued share capital of the Company, has reduced the shareholding in the Company by 
200,000 shares on December 15, 2023 (the “Shareholding Reduction”). Immediately after the 
Shareholding Reduction, the shareholding of BOCI in the issued share capital of the Company 
is below 5%, and the reduction in shareholding accounts for less than 1% of the total issued 
share capital of the Company.

BOCI has accompanied the Company in its growth and development from the year 2019 to 2023, 
and will continue to maintain a close relationship with the Company, and the Shareholding 
Reduction will not have impact on the coming cooperation between BOCI and the Company.
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Since the year 2023, the Company has established continuous and beneficial cooperation with the 
shareholders of the Company, especially corporate shareholders, in terms of resource exchange 
and business interaction. The corporate shareholders are of the view that the tourism technology 
industry is one of the fastest growing industries in the PRC, and are optimistic about the long-
term investment value of the Company. As of the date of this announcement, the Company has 
not received notification of reduction in shareholding from other shareholders.

By order of the Board
Lvji Technology Holdings Inc.

Zang Weizhong
Chairman and Executive Director

Guangzhou, the PRC, December 15, 2023

As at the date of this announcement, the Board comprises Mr. Zang Weizhong, Mr. Wang Lei 
and Mr. Liu Hui as executive Directors; and Ms. Gu Jianlu, Ms. Gao Yuanyuan and Ms. Gu 
Ruizhen as independent non-executive Directors.
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